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Cyber Bullying
It has been very disappointing to see that a significant number of pupils, mainly class 4 girls, have been misusing Instagram and WhatsApp in recent weeks, writing unpleasant comments or ‘liking’ nasty things that other people have written. Whilst we have been trying to address this in school by telling the children how inappropriate their comments are and educating them about cyber bullying I do feel the need to point out that ICT use at home is the responsibility of parents and that primary aged children are too young to have these accounts. Please ensure that you know exactly what your child is doing when they are on the internet and make sure that they are not a part of this cyber bullying trend. 

Gala Float

This year our theme for the gala float is ‘By the Seaside’, the most obvious costume choices are standard beach clothes but feel free to be imaginative! We are still waiting for confirmation of the float and may be walking in the parade.
Bellies Not Bins
From 1.00pm every Thursday at Hadfield Hall fresh fruit and veg will be available free or for a small donation. The Bellies Not Bins project aims to reduce food waste and provide families with healthy fruit and veg. Please note that this is not a food bank and no referral is necessary – just turn up. Donations of fruit and veg to the project are also welcome. For further information or if you are interested in becoming a volunteer please contact Pat on 01457 858035.
Associate Governors
Our governors have a wide variety of skills and experiences and work hard to support the school. There are however always a range of tasks for individual governors that require specific areas of expertise and for this we partly rely upon associate governors. Associates sometimes work with the governing body for a limited period of time to support us with a specific project or they may be involved longer term with a particular area of governance. They are not expected to attend all governors meetings and their level of involvement depends upon how much free time they have available. We are currently interested in recruiting an associate governor with expertise in the areas of finance and procurement and would welcome any expressions of interest.
Jo Griffin, Headteacher
